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Montesano Update 

A fantastic fall festival 
At six in the morning, with the sun yet to come out and the rain 

pouring down, volunteers for Friends of Schafer and Lake Sylvia 

were setting up for the Lake Sylvia Fall Festivalñand they 

wondered if people would attend on such a wet day. 

The weather didnõt matter. So many people came, the volunteers 

cooking pancake breakfasts ran out of pancake mix.  

Lake Sylvia and our city forest are a hidden gem thatõs increasingly 

not so hidden. People came from Olympia and beyond for the live 

music, trail races and artist booths. Boy Scouts showed off their 

campfire cooking skills and Girl Scouts helped kids make nature-

themed arts and crafts. 

This is the sort of event weõre trying to encourage, both to celebrate 

whatõs beautiful about our town and to bring people to Montesano.   

We are working with community leaders, business owners and city 

staff to help organize more events like this.  Focusing on events that 

celebrate the great outdoor recreation opportunities weõre blessed to 

have here, with exceptional fishing, hiking and biking.  

If your group has an idea for an event, please get in touch with the 

cityña councilmember, city staff or myselfñso we can work 

together to add more things to the city calendar.  


